



Dear Parents,

Following our disappointing Education inspection in July, we have worked very closely with leaders within Cambian to construct and deploy an action plan to resolve the shortfalls that were found previously.

The action plan was submitted in October 2023 and we have been ensuring actions have been met since this time and continue to be met moving forward.

I am pleased now to be able to share this recent report which shows the positive impact of our actions.

We continue to give our attention to specific actions that will ensure a continuous cycle of improvement within our school as we focus on securing the best possible outcomes for our children and young adults.

We are in a strong position where we have a staffing team that consists of a mixture of experienced and fresh employees, but we are delighted with the high calibre of the team as a whole and they are working very well with all of our children and young people. This was confirmed through an external review of education in which it was recognised that all students were actively engaged in meaningful educational with staff who were ably supporting their progress.

Our development and action plans continue, and we are anticipating a very strong end to the academic year. We honestly believe that academic year 2023-24 will finish very strongly and 2024-25 will be among the most successful experienced in recent memory.

If you'd like to visit or talk about any of this, please do get in touch with the school office.

Thank you and kind regards,

Daniel Pitt Principal

The Forum School

